
 
 

 
NOTICE OF APPLICATION 

 
DETERMINATION OF NONSIGNIFICANCE 

Lead agency:  City of Kalama 
 

Agency Contact:  John Floyd, Consulting Planner 
jfloyd@mcknze.com, 360-787-7360 
195 N. First Street, Kalama, WA 98625 

 
Agency File Number: 200 Gwynne Road Short Plat 

 

Proponent: Mark and Shelley Rinard 
 
Description of proposal: Short Plat application to divide an existing lot, 
approximately 0.8 Acres in size, into two lots approximately 0.18 and 0.32 acres 
in size. Concurrent with the application is a critical areas review for geologic 
hazard (slopes greater than 30%).  

 
Location of proposal: 200 Road in Kalama, Washington 98625. Cowlitz 
County Assessor Parcel Number 411730100. Lot 1, Short Subdivision No 86-
002, Volume 5, Page 228, Cowlitz County.  Being a portion of NE ¼ of Section 
17, Township 6 North, Range 1 West of the Willamette Meridian. 

 
Zoning: R-1 (Low Density Residential) 
 
The application was deemed complete on November 6, 2020.  Included with the 
application were the following documents: 

 Proposed Preliminary Short Plat 
 SEPA Checklist 
 Geotechnical Report 
 Title Report 

 
City of Kalama has affirmed that this proposal will not have a probable significant 
adverse impact on the environment. An environmental impact statement (EIS) is 
not required under RCW 43.21C.030(2)(c). 

 
This determination was made after review of a completed environmental checklist 
and other information on file with the lead agency. This information is available to the 
public at city hall upon request. 



 
 
This DNS is issued under WAC 197-11-340(2) and includes additional notice 
and comment. The lead agency will not act on this proposal for 14 days from 
the date below. 
 
Comments must be submitted by December 2, 2020. 

 
 

Signature:       Date: November 17, 2020 
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